

Wroxall Primary School

Castle Road, Wroxall, Isle of Wight. PO38 3DP

Tel: 01983 852290

Email: office@wroxallprimary.co.uk Website: www.wroxallprimary.co.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Lynn Torrance

Date: 04 March 2024

Dear Parents / Carers

Re: Trip to Amazon World - 13th March

Following the success of Turing Class' visit last half term to Osborne House, and their follow up work, we are planning a visit to Amazon World to fit in with our Geography unit on Rainforests.

The children will get an opportunity to experience the 'Hot Room' and understand the climate of the Amazon, meet some of the species of animals who make the rainforests their habitat and feed some of the unique animals. This will develop their knowledge and understanding of these unique, endangered places and help to encourage them to create posters to persuade others to protect these places for our future generations.

The children will get an opportunity to experience the Soft Play area before going to see the various wildlife and having a talk with the staff about the animals and their survival.

In order to ensure this opportunity is available to our pupils, we are asking for a voluntary contribution of £12 per pupil. This amount will be reduced by 50% for children in receipt of pupil premium funding. The PTFA have kindly offered to partly subsidise the cost of coach travel in order to keep this cost to a minimum.

All donations are greatly appreciated and will mean that, if we can cover the full cost, we will be able to enhance your child's learning in the way in which we believe is most beneficial.

This visit is covered by the off-site visit consent form that you have signed so no additional consent needs to be given.

Information about the trip

This will be a full day trip taking place on Wednesday 13th March. Children will need to be in school promptly for registration. We will travel by coach to Amazon World in the morning, returning to the school by approximately 2.45pm.

Clothing

Children will need to wear their usual school uniform with comfortable shoes. They will need a bag for their lunch and a refillable water bottle.

Food and Drink

Children will need to bring a packed lunch and a drink. If your child wishes to have a school packed lunch, please order their choice using the link below. Please note the school lunch will not include a drink. Please complete this form by **Friday 8th March** to ensure the kitchen has notice for ordering.

https://forms.gle/bTjebhX1mRhtxdZe7

Finally, I would like to thank you for taking the time to read this letter and I hope that with sufficient voluntary contributions the costs of this trip can be covered in order to provide your child, as well as other pupils, with this great learning opportunity. If you have any questions or concerns, please don't hesitate to get in touch.

Kind regards

Miss Smith and Miss Baldock

Class Teachers